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  Welcome
Welcome to the sixth Women’s Engagement newsletter from the Government Equalities Office. Our aim is to provide information about government policy and developments of interest to women, organisations representing the views of women and the voluntary, public and private sectors. We would like to ensure that these newsletters have the widest possible circulation and would ask you to circulate to your networks, colleagues and friends.  Please note details at the end to sign up for regular updates.

The Women’s Engagement team

womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk
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News
News 
Business Support for Women 
The Home Secretary recently announced that the Government will be looking at what more can be done to ensure that women are fully able to use their talents to contribute to economic growth.  
As part of this work, the Government announced that it will be funding the recruitment and training of 15,000 new mentors to support those setting up and growing their businesses. 
To ensure that the Government gets the best advice on how to support women in business, we will be setting up a Women’s Business Council to look at a range of issues including: 

· Supporting more women to become entrepreneurs

· Tackling obstacles to making best use of women’s skills 
· Road testing existing policies and programmes to ensure relevance for women in business.
More details on the Women’s Business Council will be announced in the New Year.
For more information on how to become a mentor please visit: www.getmentoring.org 
Please note that this website is still under development. Go to the contact us page to register your interest – SFEDI, the Government recognised UK Standards Setting Body for Business Support and Business Enterprise, will be in touch with you soon.
If you are interested in being mentored, visit: www.mentorsme.co.uk
The Government will also provide approximately £15 million to fund up to 6 pilot Rural Growth Networks to demonstrate how local authorities & Local Enterprise Partnerships can use the planning regime and targeted infrastructure investment to support economic growth in rural areas. This includes up to £2million over the next 3 years to support rural enterprises led by women.  http://cdn.hm-treasury.gov.uk/autumn_statement.pdf
Extension of Early Years Childcare

The Government will invest a further £380 million a year by 2014-15 to extend its new offer of 15 hours of free education and care a week for disadvantaged two year olds, to cover an extra 130,000 children. http://cdn.hm-treasury.gov.uk/autumn_statement.pdf
Pension Age – No Women will see a two year increase
The Department for Work and Pensions announced that women who would have seen a two year increase to their state pension age will have their wait reduced to 18 months. The Pensions Bill currently going through Parliament will be amended from the current timetable to cap the increase at a maximum of 18 months.              http://www.dwp.gov.uk/newsroom/press-releases/2011/oct-2011/dwp119-11.shtml
Violence against Women and Girls (VAWG)
United Nations International Day for the Elimination of Violence to Women 

To mark the United Nation’s International Day for the Elimination of Violence to Women on 25 November 2011 the government published a progress review of the action plan launched on 8 March 2011 to tackle all aspects of violence against women and girls (VAWG). The review examines what has been achieved so far and looks at ongoing work.
To view the update please visit: progress review
For the latest news and information, including all the latest campaign information, links to consultations and the VAWG newsletter for Winter 2011, please visit the violence against women and girls pages on the Home Office website: http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/crime/violence-against-women-girls/
Crown Prosecution Service publishes annual VAWG Crime Report

On 22 November the CPS published its annual VAWG Crime report. The report shows that the CPS has, year on year, improved its handling of cases of violence against women and girls in terms of both quality and quantity. Since 2006/07, prosecutions have risen from just under 69,000 to 95,000 – an increase of 38%. As the number of cases has increased, the level of convictions has also increased. You can view the report here: 
http://www.cps.gov.uk/publications/docs/CPS_VAW_report_2011.pdf 

New Legal Guidance on Female Genital Mutilation (FGM)
The CPS issued new guidance that sets out how the laws on FGM are being implemented and the challenges prosecutors may face in bringing a case to court. The guidance gives prosecutors a better understanding of the cultural background surrounding the illegal practice, which has been carried out for many years. The CPS’ aim is to bring strong cases to court, with prosecutors working closely with the police to investigate where appropriate whether victims have been taken abroad.  For more information visit: 
http://www.cps.gov.uk/legal/d_to_g/female_genital_mutilation/

Equality News
Launch of the first ever Government Transgender Equality Action Plan
As part of our work to improve the lives of transgendered people we've published the first ever cross government plan:             http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/equalities/lgbt/transgender-equality/ 
This plan lays out our vision and our focus on equality for transgender people. It includes commitments that aim to make a real difference to people's lives.
International News
 Minister for Women and Equalities - visit to Pakistan 
The Home Secretary and Minister for Women and Equalities, Theresa May, visited Pakistan in November.  As part of her programme, she met the cross-party Women's Parliamentary Caucus to discuss a wide range of issues affecting women including: legislative efforts to address violence against women, access to jobs, equality and political participation. She also met with female business leaders and academics to explore how the business sector could encourage more women led business:
http://ukinpakistan.fco.gov.uk/en/news/press-centre1/media-library/ministerial-visits/home-sec-visits-pak/
UK Government supports Afghan Women 
The Foreign Secretary, William Hague and Lynne Featherstone, Minister for Equalities and Ministerial Champion for tackling violence against women and girls overseas, attended the Civil Society Forum on Afghanistan in Bonn on 2 and 3 December to discuss women’s rights and empowerment. They met women’s civil society representatives and senior government representatives. You can read more about the Bonn Conference and civil society event on the Foreign Office’s website:

http://www.fco.gov.uk/en/news/latest-news/?id=701097282&view=News
http://www.fco.gov.uk/en/news/latest-news/?view=News&id=701858582
Recent Ministerial Speeches 
The Ministers for Women and Equalities frequently give speeches on issues relevant to women. Since our last newsletter, the Home Secretary made a major speech to the Royal Commonwealth Society on women and the economy and Lynne Featherstone has given speeches on tackling domestic violence, body confidence and women in the workplace.  You can read these speeches here:  http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/media-centre/speeches/    


Have your say – consultations now open 

Forced Marriage Consultation

The Government is seeking views on whether ‘forcing someone to marry’ should be a criminal offence or whether current arrangements provide adequate protection. Views are also sought on what more could be done to prevent forced marriage from happening.
The consultation commenced on12 December and closes on 30 March 2012. Further details from: http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/about-us/consultations/forced-marriage
Definition of Domestic Violence Consultation

The consultation seeks views on:

· whether the current cross-government definition of domestic violence, introduced in 2004, is working and should remain;

· whether ‘coercive control’ should be reflected in the definition; and 

· whether the definition of domestic violence should include younger victims below 18 years of age. 
http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/about-us/consultations/definition-domestic-violence/

Pass on our newsletter & sign up

You can see the past additions of the newsletter by following this link - http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/equalities/womens-equality/womens-newsletter/may-june 

Please pass on our newsletter to anyone you think would be interested. We want to ensure that as wide a range of women and organisations have the chance to receive it.

If you aren’t already signed up to receive copies and would like to, please email womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk with subscribe to newsletter as the subject heading. 

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter please email womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk and put unsubscribe as the subject.

womensengagement@geo.gsi.gov.uk
Season Greetings and a Happy New Year 

from the Women’s Engagement Team 

WOMEN’S ENGAGEMENT
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